DIFC COURTS’ USERS’ COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES

21 November 2007

Attendees

Dean Ferris – Chief Legal Officer, DIFCA/ Chairman

Philip Punwar - Al Tamimi & Co

Graham Lovett – Clifford Chance 
Alec Emmerson – Clyde & Co

James Abbott – Clifford Chance

Richard Briggs – Partner, Hadef Al Dhahiri & Associates

Joyce Maykut QC – General Counsel, DFSA

Tyler Hodgson - DFSA
Sunita Johar– Acting Registrar

Amna AlOwais - Committee Secretary

Apologies

Muna Farid - DIFX

1. Welcome by Chairman: 

· Minutes of the last meeting (29 Aug 2007) adopted.
2. Follow up on action points from the last meeting:

· Publication of the DIFC Rules (RDC) - waiting for the signature of the President in order to publish them.

· Acting Registrar sent invitations to law firms seeking their interest in joining the Courts Users Committee for the next cycle – Six out of the 7 registered law firms replied indicating their interest in joining the Committee. 
· Appointment of new Judges and Appeal Court Judges – Four new judges have been appointed to be sworn in end of Jan.  

3. Selection of new Members:

· It was decided that the same members will remain as Committee members for another year.
· The two new members (one local and one international law firm) will be invited to join the Committee as non voting members for a year. They will replace existing voting members next year. 
· The local law firm will be Global Advocated represented by Mr. Ali Al Hashimi and the international law firm will be Reed Smith Richards Butler represented by Mr. Sean Angle. 

4. Selection of Chairman:

· Joyce Maykut QC, General Counsel - DFSA was nominated and unanimously elected as the new Chairwoman. 
· Dean Ferris was thanked for his contribution to the Committee and will remain as a Committee member representing the DIFCA. 

5. Other matters arising:
· Discussed the availability of Alternate Dispute Resolution (ADR) within the DIFC.
· LCIA is the collaborating party with DIFC Arbitration. 

· Graham Lovett will be preparing a paper discussing the possibility of the DIFC Courts maintaining a list of “Masters” (senior lawyers) who would be on hand to hear urgent applications (this was raised in relation to the Courts currently only having 2 judges). This paper would be circulated to all members of the Committee for their comment. 
6. The next meeting to be held on the last week of January 2008 (date to be confirmed via meeting requests with full information including the agenda). 

Action required for next meeting:
· Publication of the DIFC Courts Rules.
· Appointment of new judges and Appeal Court Judges. 

· Proposal on “Masters” to be prepared by Graham Lovett and other members. 

Amna Al Owais 

Judicial Assistant/Courts Users Committee Secretary

 06 December 2007
